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26 February 2024      Reg. No.: W0249-02 

 

Further Notice under the EPA (Industrial Emissions) (Licensing) Regulations 2013, in respect 

of a licence review from Starrus Eco Holdings Limited for an installation located at Starrus 

Eco Holdings Limited (Littleton), Ballybeg, Littleton, Tipperary, E41 WP83 

 

Dear Sir or Madam, 
 

I refer to the EPA’s notice of 28 November 2023 requesting information in respect of your 

licence review application.  

 

In your letter to the Agency dated 02 February 2024, it is noted that you propose to submit 

the odour dispersion model by 31 March 2024. Accordingly, you are advised to submit the 

outstanding information detailed below, as required under the EPA (Industrial Emissions) 

(Licensing) Regulations 2013, as amended:  

 

1. Odour Dispersion Model [Regulation 9(2)(k)] 

The licensee is required to submit an odour dispersion model that assesses the impact 

of emissions from the installation. The model and report should include the following: 

a. Identification of all the odorous waste streams and processes and confirmation 

that all odorous waste streams are stored and processed in the building where 

the odour control unit is in place. 

b. Odour impact assessment using maximum volumetric flow rate and maximum 

odour concentration from the biofilter.  

c. All required details as set out in section 6 of EPA Guidance Note (AG4) on Air 

Dispersion Modelling from Industrial Installations, and in particular a gridded 

receptor network and additionally provide results at specific sensitive receptors.  

d. A cumulative assessment of the impact of industrial installations/waste facilities 

emissions sources in the region where applicable or justify why a cumulative 

assessment is not required. 

 

 



 

 

With a view to advancing this application for determination, the above mentioned 

information should be submitted to the EPA by 31 March 2024. 

 

Your prompt attention to this matter is requested. 

 

Yours faithfully, 

 

 

Environmental Licensing Programme 

Office of Environmental Sustainability 

Tel: 053 – 9160600 


